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Club Meeting 30 January 

Presidents Report 

Dear Members, 

The 2020_21 Rotary International Theme has been announced! President-elect 
Holger Knaack revealed the 2020-21 presidential theme, Rotary Opens Opportuni-
ties 

 

We had very enthusiastic Speaker Speaker, Sandi Givens  who 
heads up Manningham’s Relay for Life. Sandi gave us a won-
derful overview of the event which includes recognition of those 
who lost their fight with cancer, those who were affected by such 
losses and the carers who assisted the cancer victims.  

The Relay for Life is a continuous cavalcade of events which 
include music bands, competitions for Best Team Tent, Best 
Mascot, Best Cross Dressing Participant ( didn’t seem to appeal 
to many of the Club Members)  

During question time, it became evident that a considerable 
amount of our gear could be useful to the event and help 
contain some of their costs.  

It was a great pleasure to re-induct John Burley back into our 
club after an extended period conducting work in Laos and 
Vanuatu. We have a fast track re-induction for such ab-
sences.  Welcome back John and Chris! 

From the Directors we have the following messages 

 Can volunteers for the Camberwell Sunday Market please consider volunteer-
ing for a double shift as this will help reduce the over number of volunteers. 

 Nino is managing the Catering Roster and thanks members for their support. 
There are a number of events coming up so keep volunteering! The Grand 
Prix is also approaching in March for which planning meetings are well under-

way.        President Pete’s report continues on Page 2 

AG Eastside   

Barry  

Hickman 

 

Club Diary  
Arnaud Harvest Festival  1 February 

            (Drought Relief Program) 

Bowls Night February  27 

District Conference  March 27—29   2020 

Miniatures  July 11 —12 

Camp Getaway weekend   16-18  October  2020 

Read about Rotary in your area in The Progress Leader  

http://leader.smedia.com .au/progress/   

APOLOGIES FOR CLUB MEETINGS  

Sign the “apology sheet” at the front 

desk  if you know in advance.    

Or E-mail to  apologiesrcnb@gmail.com 

Please apologise no later than  5pm 

 on Tuesday. 

 

 DG   Grant 

Hocking 

https://www.rotary.org/en/holger-knaack-sees-opportunities-rotary-change-thrive
http://leader.smedia.com.au/progress/
mailto:apologiesrcnb@gmail.com
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President’s Report continued from page 1 

 Bronwen thanked The Club for supporting the North Balwyn Primary School by providing 
the cost of a bus to take their Chess team to the National Junior Chess Tournament held at 
the University of Melbourne in December, and that  it was not in vain as they won! 

 International Director Rowan is organising a joint Club trip to Vietnam shortly to supply $20k 
of furniture to schools in a region and separately help coordinate a visit of a dental team to 
fluoridate 450 school age children’s teeth. 

 The annual Charity Golf Day is coming up on the 21
st
 of Feb – bring wine and money to the 

next meeting for prizes, and your chance to win on the day! 

 St Arnaud’s Harvest Festival is being held this weekend (Feb 1&2) and the Sutherlands and 
The Sofras will attend to support the event and represent our Drought Relief Project on be-
half of our committee who have done such a great job over the last twelve months or more. 

DIK is under some pressure in February to pick up goods and load containers. The DIK 
operation days are Tuesdays and Thursdays and if you can attend and help out at shed 39 
400 Somerville Road West Footscray you will be most welcome! 

 
Next week’s Speaker is Paul McDonald. Paul is the CEO of Anglicare Victoria, 
The organisation is renowned for being Australia’s leading edge provider to dis-
advantaged children, young people and families. His previous positions have in-
cluded Deputy Secretary in the Department of Human Services responsible for 
the leadership and management of Victoria’s Child Protection Services and 
Youth Justice Program. He also led the Government’s response to the heroin 
overdose crisis  that captured Melbourne in the late 1990’s to early 2000.  
He won, on behalf of the Department of Human Services, the Prime Minister’s 

Award for his Department’s work in harm minimisation during that time. 

 Have a great week in Rotary  

President Pete 

 

Our host for the evening was Past President Jane Pennington 
who met Sandi last year when The Rotaractors participated in 
the Relay For Live. Jane advised us that the Rotaractor Mem-
bership  has grown to around 25!! 

Whilst Sandi was trying to convince our Club to participate as a 
group, the sentiment in the room was clearly that of support-
ing the Rotaractors. 
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Citizen of the Year 2020, city of Boroondara, Rotarian Ted Wilkins 

It was smiles all round at the City of Boroondara Australia Day Citizenship Ceremony held 
at Hawthorn Arts Centre when Mr Ted Wilkins was awarded the 2020 "Citizen of the Year" hon-
our in recognition of his dedicated service history with the Rotary Club of North Balwyn, North 
Balwyn Uniting Church Carols in the Park.  

The Hon.Josh Frydenberg eloquently acknowledged Mr Wilkins vast array of achievements in his 
speech. Dignitaries in attendance included Tim Smith MP - Member for Kew, Georgie Crozier 
MP, Paul Hamer MP, Will Fowles MP, Mayor Cr. Cynthia Watson for Maranoa Ward and Cr 
Garry Thompson. Former award recipient Mrs Jan Dimmick conducted the offical welcome to the 
132 naturalised citizens as we proudly celebrated our culturally diverse population with residents 
from 150 countries embedded in the social fabric that constitutes the magnificent Boroondara 
Community we love. 

Well deserved Ted. 

https://www.facebook.com/boroondaracouncil/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARAqTYNZLXJV1WFD9G45X-IhDWqTH-V1xXRNBMd-Q5ldXz2BDDCzsJiRx6XwuCTrBX4qzw1xg7NWQyrH&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4P
https://www.facebook.com/hawthornartscentre/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDcO5KAcPCjBpx9tHrehjrwbL35IK8e44CBuWONdhM_6EpQPXxT4_RBobelvQ_NHdZiZIzD99cQicD0&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryNorthBalwyn/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDxNT2R3SpLOt7Hd77EzKg81CX2cbuJ3Q53n2ZGyYqftSU24zn5WQEX0ELDUfC76ArHqzqlWURPGX4-&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4P
https://www.facebook.com/NorthBalwynUnitingChurch/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARAIc-d76mRk379yJJU8VRTlC5XagZJl5qiwHH_E_OrWs_zaOyfp9-DopfM7WPfAi52XrMxnavcDyN0E&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E
https://www.facebook.com/NorthBalwynUnitingChurch/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARAIc-d76mRk379yJJU8VRTlC5XagZJl5qiwHH_E_OrWs_zaOyfp9-DopfM7WPfAi52XrMxnavcDyN0E&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E
https://www.facebook.com/JoshFrydenbergMP/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBDpNi1D-65jCrav3L8fcgubda_5T4iV6NOrgSzIhEygTZQmbk_e9vll-2RIrQHRWo7XwN4Hl98VtkZ&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4Ps
https://www.facebook.com/TimSmithKew/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDdbjvXJHGNLyqRE804dExyuhrgjWGPhCTnqkn8QzvKuvWLJIO4S8MFvftqxT3zMF_ko05JG6qKCCMq&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4PsGEvMY
https://www.facebook.com/paulhamermp/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBgJv8elCn3-SndtBcBbMiMsBZjOyjBlpV4qMEcZjFejlhRKwV7zUe5jpQLQa7Y1Yyr6WXFwO54XjJ6&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4PsGEvMY
https://www.facebook.com/WillFowlesBurwood/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBR4R1KS_ChvL62rrxZUsBTZtcojxKKcHECnGNV6AVYEdI1AWeSPxxLQJOPQ2EilMMB-E8dVwl9fw8L&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5BnQa4P
https://www.facebook.com/boroondara.vic.gov.au/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARAFWucVuNk45wkrfahicKRRurjRMCnSeXoMW6QH0arhlAa4FzvP96lfE4Dxt5GwnQEozoGBa0Hbszp_&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDB6Yn1oZcB8dzNxQMwJx72TVaTSXN5GSAzZuWdWwxtDsvvWd-_MbhQgcjBPko3Yqf1TJM2IdPWJ61E5Bn
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Geoff’s Health Tip 

We Now Have the Evidence - Dark Green Vegetables and Tea 

Significantly Lower Alzheimer Dementia Risk 

 

Researchers from the Rush Institute of Healthy 

Ageing, Chicago, USA recently published the 

results of a study linking dietary flavonols, which 

are components of many fruits, vegetables, and 

tea, to a significantly lower risk of developing 

Alzheimer Disease. 

 It was found that those who reported diets 

highest in the flavonol, kaempferol, had a 

48% lower risk in developing Alzheimers 

Disease than those who consumed the lowest level of kaempferol. 

 Beans, spinach, kale, apples, olive oil, tomatoes, black and green tea are among the richest 

sources of  kaempferol.   

The study involving 921 participants commenced in 1997.  The participants, now with a mean 

age of 81 years, were community-dwelling seniors living in the Chicago area.  At baseline they 

were all free from Alzheimer dementia, but over the intervening years 220 paticipants developed 

Alzheimer Disease.  Alzheimer's Disease is the most common form of dementia. 

After adjusting for age, sex, education, late-life cognitive activity, and physical activity, the results 

were consistent with earlier research that showed a similar result. 

Alzheimer Disease  represents a huge public health concern, and results of such signicance as 

this trial should be widely publicised. 

The take home message:  Eat your fruit and vegetables, particularly dark leafy greens, and ber-

ries and drink some tea and a glass of red every now and then. 

Geoff 

 

Proceeds from the Camberwell Sunday Market over two Sundays 
in January collected $12,570 for Rotary's Bushfire Relief Fund - a 
great effort by our Cluster Clubs.  
Geoff  
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MEETING ROSTERS   

Birthdays and Anniversaries between  February  3 and Febraury  9 

Weddings:  Carmel and Bob Bott 

Birthdays  Anita Swanston, Joe Butler 

Inductions:  Nil to report 

Speaker:-  Paul McDonald 

Host:-          John Rennie 

Topic:-         Justice for our Wards of State 

Thursday       6 February 

Greeters        Joe Butler, Tony Hart 

Setup             Marcel Muntwyler, Ian Richardson 

Desk:           Jeanette Leigh, Jim Romanis 

 

Paul McDonald is head of Anglicare and has been agitating for the age at 
which wards of the state lose government financial support to be raised from 
18to 21. The day before Paul speaks to us, he is meeting the Victorian Treas-
urer, Tim Pallas, to discuss this very  issue. 

Thursday       13 February 

Greeters        Bronwen Dimond, Chris Yudl 

Setup             Adam Hillary, John Gartlan 

Desk:           Larry Fitzpatrick, Greg Ross 

Speaker:-  Matt Maudlin 

Host:-        Tony Wells 

Topic:-       Ping Pong-a-Thon, a not for profit 
organisation seeking to combat human traffick-
ing and exploitation of young people in South 
East Asia. 

Matt Maudlin is well known to RC North Balwyn as a previous CEO of Servants Community Hous-

ing. He received PHF recognition from our Club in recognition of his work at Servants. 

Matt is now involved in a new project called Ping Pong A Thon; a not for profit organisation seek-

ing to combat human trafficking and exploitation of young people in South East Asia through a se-

ries of table tennis events held every year. 

Schools, universities, churches, workplaces, sporting clubs and pubs across Australia and the USA, 

host table tennis events to raise funds to support the work of organisations combating the slavery of some of the most 

vulnerable young people in our world. 

Thursday       20 February 

Greeters        Barry Cummings, Stephen Greatorex 

Setup             Ian Mollison, Kinga Paulheim 

Desk:           Estelle Kelly, Geoff Steinicke 

Speaker:-   Bridget Goulding  

Host:-        Geoff Kneale 

Topic:-       Drought: The Personal and  

       Community Toll Sweeping our  

       Country 

Thursday       27 February     Partners  Night 

Greeters        David Cheney, Phil Francis 

Setup             Peter Downton, John Koa 

Desk:           Brian Lacy, Tak Yukawa 

Speaker:-  Nil 

Host:-        Ian Mollison 

Topic:-       Bowls at North Balwyn 

                   Bowling Club 
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You are cordially invited to attend our 1st Annual Golden Ball, a Fundraising event 

Proceeds to benefit homeless people in Wyndham & club services 

Award Presentations | Spectacular Entertainment | Mouth watering 2 Course meal | Come sleek, chic, and 

ready for the Red Carpet (Formal attire) 

Hosted by the Rotary Club of Wyndham Harbour 

On Saturday 29 February 2020 at 6:00pm to midnight 
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ROTARY CLUB OF NORTH BALWYN 2019/20 

President: Peter Sutherland    president@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Vice President: John Magor   vicepresident@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Secretary: Gavan Schwartz     secretary@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au  

Treasurer: Adam Hillary   treasurer@rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au   

Grapevine: John McBride   jdmcb48@bigpond.net.au   Noon Sat Weekly Deadline for submissions. 

ROTARY INFORMATION  

Rotary International Website:-  https://www.rotary.org/ 

   Facebook:- https://www.facebook.com  

   Twitter:-    https://twitter.com/Rotary 

Rotary Australia  Website:-  rotaryaustralia.org.au 

   Facebook:-  https://www.facebook.com/RotaryAroundAustralia/  

   Facebook RDU:-  https://www.facebook.com/rotarydownunder/ 

   Twitter:-   https://twitter.com/rotaryaustralia 

District 9800  Website;-  https://www.rotarydistrict9800.org.au/ 

   Facebook;- https://www.facebook.com/rotarydistrict9800/ 

   Twitter:-  https://twitter.com/rotaryd9800?lang=en   

   Networker:- rotarydistrict9800.org.au/content/54/networker  

Rotary Club of North Balwyn Website;- www.rotarynorthbalwyn.com.au 

North Balwyn Men’s Shed     Website:- www.northbalwynmensshed.com 

Find a Rotary Club:-           https://my.rotary.org/en/search/club-finder 

North Balwyn Probus:   Michael Martin  http://balwynnorthprobus.org.au 

North Balwyn Heights Probus:  Sue Mullarvey  yarramul@tpg.com.au      98574305    0400821402 

Greythorn Probus:     greythornprobus.org.au  98594941. 

Boroondara Ladies Probus:   Janet Eddy          jveddey@applewood.net.au 

We thank Bread Street Bakery 

for their ongoing support of our 

BBQ Fundraising activity through 

their generous provision of 

bread supplies.  

Thank you  

Helloworld North Bal-

wyn for your ongoing 

support of our Event 

Days and assistance 

with our  

Mongolia travel ar-

rangements.  

Bendigo Bank is a strong 

supporter of Nth Balwyn 

Rotary through its help 

with our Community  

Projects and Fund  

Raising. 
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